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PRESIDENT'S CORNER

I hope you will allow a brief note of introduction before 1
begin providing updates on The North Woods community.
My name 1s Jeff Denney and | was clected President of The
North Woods Association in December 2007, | realize 1
have very big shoes to fill following Rick Fields tenure and
I am thankful for all of his contnued support to me, the
board and especially the North Woods community.

| have been an owner at North Woods for just over 2 years
and can be found most weekends at cabin 170 with my
wife Monica, and my twin 6 year old girls Grace and
Brianna. | appreciate all the support from those that | have
been fortunate to meet and look forward to continuing to
build friendships with my NW neighbors. Please feel free
to stop in and say hello anytime you find yourself on the
middle road.

Regarding the Winter of 2008 --- Lets all
hope that we do not see that volume of snow
again for many years.  With roads closed,
water pipes broken and damages to many of our cabms,
I think almost all of us had some effect from this winter
T also hope all of you will join me and take a moment to
appreciate our caretakers (both Jim and Willie) for the
weeks of constant monitoring, reporting damages and fixing
water leaks in 5+ feet of snow. The work they put in was far
above and beyond the call of duty!

™

Thankfully summer finally amved, and now is half over!
With increased sun and activity comes increased focus on
safety i and around the water and the NW roads.

We have installed new signs reminding everyone
of our 9 ¥: MPH speed limit. There are many
voung families with children playing and we
need to be extra cautious while traveling our
roads Please remind visitors of our rules and regulations
within North Woods as well. We are hopeful we can all
enjoy summer without issues but do have complaint forms
available at the caretakers cabin (#96) should you have a
problem you need to discuss with the caretaker or Board.

I hope everyone is pleased with all our manna improvements,
Qur new dock additions and boat shuffling i1s complete and
we have made huge steps in accommodating the needs and
safety of our growing boating families. Please note the

signs at the marina and do not dnill holes into the new docks
because it will void the warranty on effected slips  There
are “pre-drilled” holes if you feel you need to add additional
cleats. Please see Jim/Willie if you need to purchase screws
for the pre-dnilled holes.

The new larger swim dock has given us a lot more usable
room for families to enjoy sun and water, and seems to be
a hit with the membership. [t 1s important we all take care
to work and play as a community, so please report any acts
of vandalism to the caretakers immediately We would all
like to see our docks and rest rooms remain operational and
available to the membership

We have also placed a new “Dog Swim ™ area at the manna
Dog owners are to utilize this new area as we do not allow
pets mn the general swim area. We have a very small beach
and have given preference to humans -

Likewise, the general swim area has new S
signs are posted “Human Swim Area” and |} S§=
no dogs are allowed B

I would like to thank Dan Brady, Rick
Fields, Jim and Willie for all of the extra
time they put in to get our boom logs and the marina in great
condition for us to enjoy this summer and for many years to
come. Also, Cathryn Hodl does a temnific job of orgamzing
the boat slips and leases for the marina. We have leamed
to keep the large party barges in the outer slips and some

people had their slips moved to better accommodate the
& traffic. Thank vou to all who cooperated with
| prag the relocations.

Our recent 4* of July celebration was a

HUGE success with the largest tumm out of
families since we began 5 years ago. Thank
you to everyone who donated to our fund
to help make this event happen This celebration 15
a very special event and a great opportunity to get 1©
know other members of the North Woods community. |
hope you all enjoyed yourself as much as my family did,
and I hope we can conunue to make this even bigger and
better for many more years! Again, a few special thanks:

Helping us raise money, Jim West orchestrated our first
raffle drawing. With the donations, we covered almost
all costs associated with the firework show. A few people
mentioned they would be happy to give a donation for our
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raffle next year, so please keep us in mind if you have something
to donate for this worthy cause. Our raffle congratulauons go

to the Prunty Family for winming the
generator and the Noakes Family for
winning the Go-Cart.

Organizing and operating the barbeque, Jim Creel and his family
did a fantastic service for our entire community. They set
up, cooked and served while we enjoyed some .ff: i
community spint. Their ime and efforts were . AL
appreciated by everyone who joined us, Thanks . ,/T( \l/_h‘"
also to those of you who contnibuted the pot luck !
side dishes, they really made the food line complete!

We provided patniotic music near the gazebo and we would
like to have an even better sound system for next year, So
please, 1f this 15 an arca that interests you (we always need good
volunteers), ar if any of you have extra speakers you no longer
use, piease donate them to us for our next 4* of July show.
‘%‘ diligent efforts of David and Doug Karkanan and their
families. We really appreciate them for their dedicated

job of amassing and lighting off what was probably our best-
ever fireworks show!

The main event, the fireworks show was due to the

As summer continues we have several areas we are still working
to improve. The road will have some gravel upgrades and we
are looking into another type of dust abatement. We continue
to address safety and security i1ssues, and always endeavor to
make MNorth Woods a better place for all to enjoy.

Above all, please remember North Woods board members are
volunteers! We like to come up here and relax
just like everyone elsc. So please treat us as you
would like to be treated yourself.

Have a great 2008 and look forward to seeing
vou at North Woods.

Jeff Denney
Cabin =z 170
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“There ars no problems ue cannot solve
together, and very few thar we can
solve by ourselies.”
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Aupust 1, 2008
TREASURER'S NEWS

Independence Day Celebration; The board approved
spending $3,500 for fireworks and $250 for a hot dog feed.
Spontanecus donations sent i with assessment payments
totaled about $802 Qur industrnious caretaker, Jim West,
surprised the board with two donated items and suggested
we have a raffle to help raise more funds to pay for the event
Those who donated previous to the raffle were given tckets
based on how much they had donated. The ticket sales were
brisk, right up to moments before the drawing. Thanks to
your generosity, all but approximately $10.71 of the costs
were covered by raffle ticket sales and o= rprm——m—r
some donations given after the event was ’ 2 i 1

over.

As of July 14, 2008 all dues and assessments are collected
with the exception of cabins 38, 60, 137, 144, 173, 193, and
200, These cabin owners have receved two late notices with
late fees and interest assessed and they are about to receive a
thurd. The by-laws state several actions the board can take if
assessments are not paid.

The WFR annual payment for enforcement has beenreceved
The amount paid for 2008 was £6,994,

There are no outstanding accounts payable items. All payroll
related taxes are paid current through the quarter ending
June 30, 2008,

The association annual corporate income tax return for 2007
was completed and filed by March 15, 2008, No tax was due
for 2007 Grateful thanks to Andy Moyer (cabin #8) for the
tume he donates each year to prepare the retum.

The Quick Books Pro software used to process all association
financial and membership records has proven to be a very
valuable resource. We now have a detailed balance sheet
through which the content and value of the association assets
can be tracked. The profit and loss statement is set up 10
track actual expenses versus the budgeted amount approved
by the membership at the annual meetmg. We have historical
information available through a number of reports. This 15 a
great help when it is time to prepare the budget for the coming
fiscal year It is very easy to back up all this mformation on
a rewriteable CD so that the information 1s protected n the
event [ get hit by the BIG BUS tomormrow.

Cathryn Hodl
Cabin %82
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CARETAKER'S NEWS

Il was a very busy winter, and it was very hard on all of us this last
year. Many repairs have already been completed, and soma cabin
damages are still clearly noticeable. If Willie or | can be of assis-
lence io you regarding advice, please let us know. It is imporiant
for you to know that | am a licensed, banded and insured contrac-
tor, and if | can be of assistanca to you in anyway do not hesitate
o contact me.

Last Octobar at the annual mesting, Willie Collins officially be-
came my Assistant Caretaker. Willie does daily surveillance, and
you should ses him walking or riding his ATV throughout North
Woods and keaping an eye on your property. As far as his duties
go, Willie can take a complaint form and he will investigate prob-
lems, but he will not confront individuals. That is reserved for me.
He has the authonty to hand out citations (speeding, noise levels,
common area, elc) but | will do the follow up.

Willie does many things outside of his job description, and if you
have a problem at your cabin you can ask him for help or advice,
Really, he knows many folks are unfamiliar with propane lights,
generators, inverters, wildlife, and basic cabin kving  If you nesd
help, just ask. If you don't know him, please introduce yourself
to him. Willie is a valuable asset lo all the membership and you
should all tell him so!

I am very proud our 47 of July fireworks show was another great
success this year, | started this evenl 5 years &go, and | want to
express 1o you a sincere thanks for your denations, efforts and sup-
pori which makas this avent possibla avery year. | appreciate that
you participata with your neighbors in this event, and thank you
kindty for the tmes when | show up at your door for maney, and you
reach deep to help! Thanks again to all!

Here are some of my areas of special interest: Mf

Recreational Vehicle ldentification!

Each cabin owner MUST identify all thelr motorized recre-
ational equipment with their CABIN NUMBER in 3" digits on
the back of their recreational vehicles! Stck-on numbers are
available in boating stores. They must be clearly visible from the
REAR of your equipmeant This is extremely imporant this year,
because the people of North Woods, your neighbors, are strongly
asking the Board fo enforce this rule! Therefore, as of August 177,
a FINE of 350 for non-compliance will be strictly enforced!  Your
cooperation will be appreciated. Il you need help, talk to Dan Brady
at Cabin #210, he wll assist you with this effor

BOAT stickers for identifying your cabin number are REQUIRED
and are available in the box at the door of Cabin #98. If your boat
parks in our manna, you NEED a sticker with your cabin number
clearly posted on the boat next to your registration sticker. If some-
thing happens at the marina, | need 1o know the owner's cabin
number. Itis just that simple!

Complaints: All cabin owners have a copy of The North Woods
Rules and Regulations, and copies are posted on our North Woods
web sile and reminders are included in this newslattar. i is your re-
sponsibility to inform your guests, and all cabin owners are encour-
aged to help with surveilancs throughout North Woods.

If you witness a violation that needs to be reporied, conlact me or
Willie at Cabin #95. Document the incident while it is fresh in your
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mind, and we may nead to take immediate action. We have always
had this system in place for all cabin owners. Pleasa, if something
bothers you enough to complain, have the fortitude
to write it up as well. It will be submitied to the
board for review. The forms are always available in
the box near the door at Cabin #86.

Common Area Courtesy is necassary for the

benefit of all. Please claan up your trash at the fire

pit area, and keep the rest rooms lidy. Remember, it is a violation
to dump your cabin trash at the Common Area — we do NOT have
trash pick-up! As always, report any problems to us immediately!

Boat Dock Access is for boat owners only.  This area is closed at
11 PM until sunrisa.

Contractors & Trades People hired to do work at your cabin MUST
be told to nolify me or Willie when they amive at North Woods.
Please insist that they follow our nules for the roads (don't go up the
enfrance road), and the speed limits.

Coemmaon Area Bathrooms improvements are planned for this fall.
Please bear with us as we try to improve the area.

As Caretakers, we are always striving to improve the North Woods.
Your suggestions are atways welcome and will be submitted to the
board, so feel free to discuss ideas for improvements or changes
as needed. Thalis how we gol the basketball cour, the vollay ball
court, and other things as well.

Willie and | want to personally thank all you folks who voluntear
your personal time o make North Woods a better place. Digging
through snow banks, chasing water system leaks, rounding up
boom logs, working on the docks . . . it really means a lot when we
can count on help from so many of you who really care! You ara
the backbone of the community and | hope everyona is ancour-
aged by your exampla! Simply said, North Wooads is a beautiful
place, but it is the people of this community who really
make it great! Thank you all for your dedicalion and
we sincerely apprediate your kindness! Have a safe
and wonderful summer!

Jim West
Carefaker Cabin 96

SECRETARY'S NEWS

Jill Wyllie, whom the board members elected to the position of
secretary, recently tendered her resignation from her seat on
the board. The term for that seat ends October 2008, Jill was
an enthusiastic and thoughtful contnbutor to the hoard's work
dunng her period of service. The board has asked the nominating
committee for suggestions of someone to be appointed to serve the
remainder of this term

The remaining members of the board declined to be elected to serve
as secretary. Temporanly, Cathryn Hod|, treasurer, has volunteered
to provide minutes of board meetings. If you are interested in
serving on the board in this posiuen please contact any beard
member and we will gladly tell you more, The houwrs are few and
the rewards are great!
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MARINA & BOAT DOCKS

So far this year we've gotten a lot done at the marina The
new docks are in, and slips are filling quickly. It is important
that you take extra care when mooring your boat. Make sure
it 1s tied back securely enough so the front portions DO NOT
bang agamsi the comer braces or the railing of the walkway.
Repair expenses will be your responsibility if you do not
take appropriate care in keeping vou shp in good repair.

There are always odds and ends to be taken
care of. If boards are broken let me know and 55
we will get them changed out  The plan at this
time 15 to resurface the most weathered 2 or 3 =
sections while the docks are floating late this
year or before the next boating season.

By thus weekend T will have acquired some stainless steel
screws to mount bumpers on the plastic docks. We will also
have large enough washers so people can use the bent or
“elbow™ shaped bumpers 1if they prefer (the ones that hang
over the edze of the dock). [ will keep a small inventory of
the cleats and stainless steel screws. | was quoted $13 each
plus tax, for the cleats with the stainless screws. [ have one
extra cleats, and more will be available after August 4%

We were able to re-attach the dock in the common area. To
those that are aware of what’s been gomg on, you are whole
heartedly welcome.

Dan Brady

Cabin 5210 “I can live for two months on one good
compliment.”
-Mark Twain

NOMINATING COMMITTEE

Fecently the Board of Directors appointed a Nominating
Committee composed of Mick Lippelgoas (Cabin #123), as
Chairman, with members Ginger Schimidt (Calun #81) and Liz
Dunning {Cabin #70), to begin the procedure to provide the
Board with a recommended slate of nominees for seats on the
Board. Terms for two seats end at October 2008, One of those
seats was vacated by Jill Wyllie's resignation.

If you would like to be considered as a nominee for board
service, contact any board member or any member of the
Nominating Commitiee.

BOAT DOCK LEASES

As of October 2006, requests for long term boat slip
leases exceeded the available capacity. A waiting list was
established. AtDecember 31, 2007 eleven (11) cabin owners
were on the waiting hist. The newly seated Board of Directors
at November 2007 continued the prior board’s deliberations
concerning possible improvements to the marina. By May
2008 the segregated marina funds available totaled $84,736.
The Board selected Evans Manne Solutions to present a
final plan and estimate to replace the short wooden finger
and its walkways with plastic docks and walkways of the
same brand and type as the existing plastic finger and to add
six slips to the end of the existing plastic finger. The final
cost for this project was $80,802 50,

As of 14 July 2008, there were 3 regular slips left available
for long term lease. There are also three small slips available
for lease for wave runner-type personal watercrafi.

There are 15 “common” slips. Three of these are specifically
designated for use by non-motorized watercraft such as
canoes and kayaks. See the signs on the docks. DD NOT
use these slips for motonzed watercraft. Non-motorized
walercraft using the common docks must observe the
commuon dock use rules,

PLEASE READ the rules for use of the COMMON DOCKS.
We operate on the honor system and 1t 15
important for cabin owners and their
guests to observe these rules.

Cathryn Hodl
Cabin #82

MEMBERSHIP CHANGES

From 2004 through 2007 The North Woods experienced a 30%
turnover in membership. Many of our new owner/members
are families wath ¢hildren. It is that generational rotation thing
that happens in neighborhoods everywhere.

Those of us who have been owner/members for many years
need 1o help our new neighbors to be aware of and observe
our By-Laws and Rules and Regulations. Every new owner
receives a copy of these documents as part of the new owner
packet Sometimes they just don't read them. Neighbor to
neighbor conversations are the first and best option if you feel
someone 1s not observing our rules.
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INVESTMENT COMMITTEE

There have been no disbursements during the past five
vears  Recall that these funds were set aside in a trust
account some years age for the purpose of mitigating
significant commumty needs which, in the view of the
trustees, cannot be met through the normal budgeting process.

Below are the year ending balances of all our investments
combined which include stocks, bonds, mumal funds and cash
The trustees, Andy Mover, Carl Lindgren and T, monitor these
investments for an appropriate nsk/reward balance making
changes from time to time as needed.

Fund halances at December 3150

Rounded to nearest %G

2002 £81,808

2003 $118,124 +13

2005 £128,269 +5

2006 $145,367 +13

2007 $153,170 +5

2008 $141,275 -8 (thru 7/30)

In summary, from December 2002 through July, 2008 our
investments have increased 73%. We believe this resull
compares favorably wath most ui" the comman benchmarks
used in the investment community.

Michael B Gamnes
Cabin 10

WATER SYSTEM UPDATE

The water system is in great shape and we will continue to siress
water conservation for all our users to insure continued good
service Hoth wells appear to have good water table levels from
the increased amount of snow and rain fall over the past winter and
spring All our equipment is up and functioning properly and the
lah tests confinue to be supportive of a well run system

Last year we purchased a first ever diesel generator to increase its
operational hife and reduce the cost of continuously replacing the
propane generators. Propane generators were reaching life end at
6,000 hours and the diesel generator is forecasted to run 30,000
hours before end of life. Both generators are serviced regularly by
Jum West and he is quite happy with the new configuration

We ztll will ask all pur members o be very conscious of
unnecessary water use and fix all leaks as you find them. Please do
not water outside flora or fauna and do not wash vehicles with this
chlonnated water.

With Jim's great care, and our member's continued vigilance,
our system will serve us well for many vears to come. Thanks in
advance for helping us care for our water system.

Rick Frelds
Cabin =197

TOP 10 RULES VIOLATIONS

Every year we include in the News Letter a number of commonly
violated rules — Please observe them so as to make yours and your
neighbors time at The North Woods more enjoyable.

I l il

gl

(o A3
THE DO LIST - '.”."-’.'{dnu '-‘?'{:dnu g

Idennfy all your Recreational Equipment. Put a 3" high
sticker with your cabin number on the rear of all your toys,
including ATVs, goll carts, motorcycles, etc  Get a pre-
made sticker for vour boat or canoe from Cabin 95_ and use
a permanent marker to write in your cabin number

~._-‘JJ

2. Observe the 9 % mile speed limit on all roads in The North
Woaods. This includes everything that moves!

. Observe Quiet Time hours (10:00 pm to § 00 am) and
be responsible for cleaning up and removing your trash,
especially in the Commaon Area and at the fire pit

. Keep your dogs under control - don't let than run loose
in the community! You are also responsible for removing

any dog poop

. Obtain building permits from Skamama County or The
North Woods Board for any replacements (decks and roofs)
or additions or major changes you want to make to your
cabin. Details on permits are on the reader board and forms
are available on the web site.

22)6. Keep your cabin site clean — NO JUNK - lying around.
If by the 2*! weekend and no one has taken the old couch
you left by the side of the road with a “Free” sign attached,
assume no one wants it and take it home with you

€ @

DO NOT DO LIST - DO NOT _DO NOT !

1. DO NOT have any open flames 1n The North Woods. This
includes deck warmers, pit fires, etc. Note: Charcoal BBQ
grlls are OK.

752 DO NOT allow youth who are not licensed to nde on any
motonized equipment without adult supervision!

@3. DO NOT exit the North Woods via the entrance road by
the store. You must exit via the 10 Road only! Pleasc advise
any gucsts or contractors working for you.

<% - - and MOST IMPORTANT
- 4 Don't abuse our caretakers — They only are doing the job
we ask and pay them to do — They work for all of us!

Jim Creel, Rules & Regularions

Cabin 2130
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NORTH WOODS WEB SITE

Tha North Woods web site 15 www netnorthwoods com.  Derwin
Hales {Cabin 150) maintains the site. It contains past newsletters,
the bylaws, rules and regulations, boat slip and lease information,
Board Member contact information, the Board meeting scheduls,
past meeting minutes, the Building Code approval form and the
News,

The Board of Direclors would like to see more use of the web site
to keep the membership informed. Most of our membership has
accass to the infemet, and we encourage you to check the web
site regularly for notices and updates on all kinds of useful infor-
mation.

COMMUNITY PRIDE

CARBAGE: North Woods does not have garbage service. It has
always been a “pack it out” community. If you go to the common
area for a picnic, take your garbage back to your cabin, and then
home. The metzl can at the gazebo 1s for small amounts of cans
and botiles, and definitely not for large bags of garbage generated
at your cabin

LITTER: Our special place can be spoiled by the liter people
throw carelessly. Every member, guest, and visitor neads to be
aware that any garbage generated needs to go back to the cabin
where you are staying

DOGS and POOP: Lots of members have dogs and they love
to come just as much as the people We would be outraged and

offended if the people defecated on the roads, in the playground,
or in the common area  Why shouldn’t we be equally outraged
and offended when members allow their dogs
to defecate in those places? T you bring a
dog to North Woods you need to be prepared P
to follow the rules and clean up after your

dog.

UNSICHTLY DEBRIS ON LOTS: There are several lots
throughout North Woods which are not 1in comphiance with the
lot lease and rules and regulation provisions regarding trash and
building materials on their lots. Please CLEAN UP YOUR LOT
before the Hoard has to take action to alert these cabin owners,
and then give them a deadline to which they must clean up their

"W don 't work for each other;
A H-’l'lrk l!'“;l l:":i{'.lr'l' ﬂflr'l'-f‘ﬁ i

Stanley €. Cault

NORTH WOODS
BOARD MEMBERS

President cabin

Jeff Denney 170 Jeffi@keyuucking com
(360) 573-3464 (H)

(B00) 293-9386 (W)

VP/Marina

Dan Brady 210 Brady-Dan@con-way.com

{360) 376-0355 (H)
2nd VP/Rules & Regulations

Ken Docekal 110 k. docekal@comceastnet
(503) 658-7492 (H)

Treasurer/Boat Docks

Cathryn Hodl 82 cehodlflcomeast net
(360) 256-53605 (H)

Rules & Regulations
Jim Creel 130
(503) 357-0526 (H)

(503) A14-8228 (W)

jereel@unitedmty net

Past President
Rick Fields 197
(360) 574-6176 (H)

rick fields6(@ comeast net

Director
Craig Riley 132
(360) 694-8867

ctiiley2000@ hotmail com

PowerwoRx e3

'Wlmlc Home Encrgy Management
| System saves 10% - 25%

‘Would you like to slow down your power meter? <\=I
.D"" you have high end electronic devices? Would

\you like to reduce buzzing noises and help the environment? |
| This new GREEN residential power technology has arrived! Tt |
\wotks on the grid or with generators if you use a power panel
\Energy costs are on the rise, and the use of electronics in our |
Ehmms has grown exponentially. Additionally, cireuit noise |
iaﬂ‘uu.s the performance of lugh end electronics like computers, |
(cordless phones, TVs and HDTVs. PowerwoRx protects your
\property from all disruptions and improves the quality of the
|energy you use, especially on AC, heaters, refnigerators, pumps,
|motors and fans PowerwoRx WholeHomeEnergy Management
| System - €3: saves Energy, provides Equipment Protection, and
é[ilem‘onir Noise Filtration to prolong equipment life. Visit
ithe web sitc at: www. ccotrustenergy, com/martyf

|

: Ecolields Technologies ~ Marty Fields !

- 13911 NW 50® Ave ~ Vancouver, WA Y8685 !
(360) 53973106 ~ Email: nmﬂy.ﬂ@liﬂ:.r.ﬂm
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EMAIL COMMUNICATION

Most of you already know that Email 1s the most effective
way for us to communicate with the membership! Every
year we send out notices because it's easy and fast. We do
post some bulletins on the web site, and most on the reader
board at the common area, but if you don’t . For umely
notification, so IF YOU DO NOT HAVE EMAIL, you WILL
NOT be inthe loop! If you don't have a computer, we hughly
recommend that you FIND SOMEONE YOU KNOW who
does, and see if that person would be willing to keep you
updated Most important updates are posted on our web site
at www.netnorthwoods.com.

Email also saves ume and money! Prnnting and mailing
costs are reduced, and we don’t have to wait for a volunteer
to get printing/copying work done, and then stamp it and
put 1t mn the matl. Also, 1t 15 essential that boat slip owners
and waterfront cabin owners have a current email on file, as
water levels can drop with barely any notice!

We send this newsletter as a pdf so each of you can PRINT
your own copies, and even keep a copy on file Please take
al least ONE COPY of this newsletter TO YOUR CABIN,
EVERY YEAR, so you can refer to this simple document
for valuable imformation

If you recerved this newsletter as a pdf through
email, then you can be assured you are current
on my Morth Woods distnbution list.  1If you
want to add an additonal email address,
simply contact me al nckybobli@comeast net

If you are new, or received this newsletter thru your mail
box, please contact Cathryn Hodl (cehodli@comeast net or
phone 360-256-5605) She wall update the master roster and
send me the changes.

Marry Fields
Newsleiter & emails
Cabin 7197

“Leading a team isn't gasy. It takes hard work.
It demaneds persomal sacrifice. It requires mak-
ing teugh, and sometimes unpopular decisions.
We should respect the person who has agreed to
raake on thar role and show leyaley.”

=lahn Maxnwell
| e e ——————— e

Bulletin Board

BULLETIN BOARD REPAIRS

The Commeon Area bulletin board which was buile more than |5 years
apo, sustained damage from last winter's heavy snow. The board secdon
wat already in bad repair joff Marchall and Cureit Roman of cabin #171
have volunteered to build 2 new bulketin board that will be larger and
have a locking plastic displry area so impormnt nodoes can be

The old bulletin board will stay in place while the new one is being buile
right next to . The Board of Directors has approved reimbursement
to them for any materials they must purchase. They are donating some
of the materials. Lets all make an effort to thank Jeff & Curt for their
Erezt communicy spiric

B A A A Ry
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% CGIT-ER-DONE :
lg Surface Restoration through Pressure and Pressureless hot $
5 and cold 'u'.'ashing. WE BRING the waterto you, and we do &
E restorgtions of decks, roofs, walkways, fences, driveways, %’
E‘B and more. We can also sesl or stain 35 desired. 2
i &
é “GIT-ER-DONE” 8
a S S " giterdone08@yahoo.com 2
3 S03-891-4830 ,.
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30 Years ONT-Grid Fapericnce
Power Equip. Sales & Repains
CARIN POWER SPECALISTS:
Inverters -- Generators ~ Motors

!l—l.-—hl'l—‘_‘

15509 ME 129™ St
Brush Praide, WA 98506

Salar - Machining /Welding

Garth Cosatich

p— cicl T 560-254-5416

CARPENTER ANT SPRAY SERVICE
Pacific Structural Services is o full service pest control company.
Each year North Woods members are offered 2 group rate, 2nd the
price drogs when more cabins sign-up. Pacilic Structural Services
wses Termidor, which is speilic for carpenter ants, and they treat
the entire cabin Jot, including 3 garuge and sheds. This spealic
treztinent is more expensive than others bocause 1t 1s so cftectve,
and comes with a2 1 year warranty, If you need pest advice
call Bill Larsen at (303) 6302500 or (360) 696-2252, email
pesteliminatoes@comeast.net or find them on the g

web 3t hupdwww peabicstructuralservicescom %
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A Cabin in the Woods

SAFETY CORNER
Nead an ounce of prevention? Here are a faw ideas . .

Wood Chopping Safety — A recent incident in North Woods
caused a vouth (who was just observing) to be hit with a metal chip
which flew off 2 wedge. The injury was very serious. The cabin
owner has asked us to remind all of you thar accidents can vocur at
any ume. When you chop wood wear safety glasses and gloves.
Keep them with your axe and maul, and wear them. Helpers or

il f onlookers must be outfitted as well. Safety glasses

cost about §2, and the protection is priceless.
Boating Safety — The Skamania County Sheniff is patrolling Swaft
Reservoir and is conducting boar inspections. He may stop you
and check you for any of the following: license, life preservers, fire
extinguishers, decals, homn, paddle, first aid kit, apchor and more.
See the rules at www parks wa goviboating,

ATV Safety — Four wheelers are fun, but are also very dangerous!
More than 300 people die in ATV crashes per year, and uncounted
thousands are injured.  The All-Terrain Vehicle Safety Insntute
(ASI) was formed in 1988 to implement an expand a national
program of ATV safety, education and awareness ASI's pnmary
goal is 10 promote the safe and responsible use of ATV's, thereby
reducing accidents and injuries. Contact the ATV Safety Institute
for information about safely courses near you Call 800-887-2887
or visit www atvsafetv.org. They offer a 4 hour class with lessons
on riding theory, safety practices and proper equipment They also
get hands-on lessons and some dnills, like making simple stans,
wms and nding thru obstacles or over branches. Nothing protects
you more than prevention!

Candles left unattended 1n cabins have mmudK
fires. We highly recommend the new type of =
LED candles for vour cabin. The nice ones even
flicker and have a nice sent! They are a safe
alternative, and make a great mght hight. Check

out the many “life-like” LED candles at www eiovlishting com

Fire Safety - The No Burn Rule 15 1n effect. No OPEN FLAMES
are allowed. The fire pit in the Common Area is the ONLY fire pit
sanctioned for use in North Woods. All cabins are required to have
SPARK ARRESTERS on your chimney.  Pleaze clean and check
vour chimneys now so they are ready hefore the colder weather
amves.

Yard Debris ~Excess cabin lot debiris 15 a fire hazard, If you need
a chipper for small johs, see Iim West

Swift Reservoir
Water Level Updates

(800) 547-1501

FISHING SWIFT RESERVOIR

Prior to 2007 the Washington Dept. of Fish & Wildlife (WDFW)
planted 800,000 fingerlings in Swift Reservou for the following
spring fishing season. This method was not working well, as 1t was
just not producing enough catchable size fish

So, 1n spring 2007 WDFW started a new technique of waiting
until just prior 1o Opening Day, then putting in 60,000 catchables
(rainbow trout). This allowed the size to be much bigger, averaging
about 173 of pound cach.

This spring, because Swaft warter level was 50 low, WDFW waited
until just before Memoral Day to put in the 60,000 caichables,
allowing the fish to have an extra month in the hatchery so they
were even larger WDFW believe this technique 15 already showing
better fishing results and the survival rate 1s much beter,

As far as the Bull Trout (Dolly Varden) numbers go, this year's
adult estimate i1s expected to diminish  Sol erasion and increased
reservolr water turbidity produced less plankton, and zooplankton,
disrupting the food chain reducing fish survival and curtailing bull
trout growth Using a modified marked recapture esumate, n
2006 WDFW estmated 1,011 adult bull trout, and in 2007 1t was
down to half that at 505. WDFW again expects reduced numbers
this year,

Rainbow numbers are up and are a fairly good
size. Just this week WIDFW caught a large m
whitefish (3.5 Ibs) in the Fagle Chff area. —
WDFW will not be putting more Steelhead back into Swift unnl
the dam re-licensing process 15 finished In about 2 years it is

possible PaciiCorp and WTXFW wall reintroduce Steclhead, spring
Chinook and Coho as well. Enjoy the lishing!

Information provided by Jim Byrne
Washington Dept. of Fish & Wildlife

IN MEMORY OF A FRIEND

Bill Seifert, the onginal owner of cabin 106, passed away on June
21, 2008, He and his wife, Jodie owned their cabin untl just a
few years ago when failing health caused them 1o sell. Bill made
significant volunteer contribations to the onginal installation
of the water system and the fire hydrant system. He was one of
three North Woods cabin owners who came together to work
with Skamania County officials to create Skamania County Fure
Protecuon District #6 These same three people served as the first
clected Board of Commissioners for the newly formed fire district.
He was quite the serounger and searched unceasingly to find no
cost equipment to help outfit the new volunteer fire house Bill
could be quite the curmudgeon, and often came to Annual Meetings
with By-Laws in hand to exercise his night as a member to hold
any siting board to account He and Jodie loved North Woods.
At the July 27, 2008 board meeting, a motion was made and
unanimously approved :‘v w send a donation of 550 in Bill's
memory to Hospice of Vancouver, Washington.




THE SWIFT COMMUNITY

Other arca community assoctations are important and can provide
you with additional information on local happenings.

SCAT is the Swift Community Action Team, It is non-profit, and
they are trying to unify all Swift communites to make it a bet-
ter place. This includes North Woads, Swaft Cove, Swift View,
Marble Mountain, and Three Bivers. Some arcas of focus include:
1) Developing a Neighborhood Watch program with Skamanmia
Coumty and all applicable commumties  2) Working to get more
access to ATV wails with PacificCorp, the DNR and the Forest Ser-
vice. 3) Allempting to get the Pine Creek Info Station reopened.
For this cause they are looking for volunteers for weekends during
the summer. 4) Conducting lughway clean-up on the 90 road. The
next clean up #all be on September 20th  Contact Mary Sauver
{msauer@nwstaffing com) for more information

CATS wre the Cougar Area Trail Seekers. Located in Cougar,
Washington, the group 15 dedicated to acuvely promote, preserve
and protect ATV trails while having fun. Trying to work collabora-
tuvely with land managers and ather recreationalists, their goal is
to support officials and ather groups that help support ATV, They
are family onented and they meet once a month at the Lone Fir in
Cougar. The webh site i5: www cougarareatrailseckers com

Other Web Sites:
Swift View: http. //www swiftview arg/index_huml

PacifiCorp: hutp:/iwww pacificorp.com/

NOXIOUS WEEDS

Noxigus Weeds are non-native plants in Washington, They spread
quickty and can be difficult to control. They invade croplands,
rangeland, forests, prairies, rivers, lakes, wetlands, and estuaries,
causing both ecological and economical damage. Hers are twa
you can find in and around North Weeds.

Scotch broom (Class B Noxlous Weed) can be seen on the
slopes of Swift Reservoir and on the roadsides. It displaces de-
sirable native plants and spreads aggressively. Seeds are toxic
to animals and can live for 80 years, making eradication efforts
difficult and expensive.

Control Methads: Hand pulling or digging may be an option for
small infestations. Chopping, Cutting or Mowing for flat areas,
Cutting & recommended before a herblclde application, and
control methods must be repeated for several years.

Orange hawkweed (Class B Noxious Weed) is a prolific seedesr,
and an aggressive competitor of other plants. Tt is unpalatable
and a serious pest of pastures, mountain meadows, and lawns.
1t reproduces by saeds, stolons, and rhizomes.

Control Methods: Small infestations may be dug out. The antire
plant must be removes since it can re-sprout.

g s -

Ora ge hawkweed

The North Woods Association, Inc.
C/O Cathryn Hodl

400 West 8% 5t. #206

Vancouver, WA 98660




